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November 4, 2014
12:00 p.m.
Meeting Minutes

Council Members Stephen Joost, Richard Clark, and Robin Lumb (excused absence)
Date of Meeting:  November 3, 2014
Topic:  Enforcement of regulating vehicles for hire
Location:  Conference Room A, Suite 425, 117 W. Duval Street, Jacksonville, FL 32202

In Attendance: Council Member Stephen Joost, Council Member Richard Clark, Council Member John Crescimbeni, Council Member Greg Anderson, Jason Teal —Office of General Counsel, Jack Shad—Director of Parking Division, ECA’s Sonia Johnson and Kevin Kuzel, and interested parties representing vehicles for hire. Please see the attached sign-in sheet for the complete list of attendees.
Meeting Convened: 11:30 a.m.
CM Joost called the meeting to order and asked for all in attendance to introduce themselves.

 He stated the reason he called the meeting was to continue addressing the situation regarding fairness for Uber, Lyft, and various cabs.  The rules need to be the same for everybody as far as verifying safety inspection, background checks and insurance compliance. All companies need to comply or face penalties of possible vehicle impoundment. Also wanted to know if the city or a certified mechanic inspects the vehicles?
Steve Diebenow representing Lyft stated that they are not trying to put anyone out of business, and wants to talk about rules that would apply in order to co-exist. A proposed ordinance was distributed (see attached), it adds details in operational issues. He is ok with whatever penalty council would like to add.
CM Clark stated that Uber went on record to say that they would not bring UberX and within 90 days they and Lyft were operating here. Baseline requirement of rules need to be enforced. There is a huge disparity and no ADA requirement from a consumer safety perspective.
CM Crescimbeni said that he had voted against the original ordinance due to problems in other cities, and at present, he doesn’t understand what the hang up is.  He shares CM Clark’s concerns that more appropriate approaches are to be found. Non-commercial insurance acknowledgment needs to be in place with existing insurance. There is a real credibility problem, he feels lied to because there is a disconnect.
Steve Diebenow said that he has provided the insurance information to the city one week ago and he has not heard back yet, because he wants to work on any deficiencies.  Lyft has the same goals as everyone.
CM Anderson would like to ensure fairness in regards to insurance, background checks, and address the areas of concern as in the airport.

Robert Glaeser provided a transportation study (see attached) that showed 22 states with pending lawsuits due to the lack of sufficient insurance coverage.
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Marc Blount is concerned that Lyft drivers cannot show how many hours drivers are logging in and they are not abiding by the 12 hours rule. He expressed that there is no transparency with either Lyft or Uber.

Jason Teal said that everything mentioned is already covered under the current ordinance, and we need to regulate consumer protection of people using personal vehicles. He’d like to keep it simple because if the ordinance is too complicated than it becomes harder to comply/enforce.
Joe Mobley stated that under their platform Uber offers insurance to everybody from the time they log on to the App till they log off.

Jack Shad said that the database needs to be updated. They currently use the FDLE process at a $25.00 fee to apply. Currently cannot write a criminal citation if a violation takes place, they can suspend license/permit.
CM Crescimbeni asked if the city’s parking enforcement can impound a vehicle, and do we have legislative authority to enforce that rule?  He recommended banning violators for up to one year because of the antics from Uber and Lyft not abiding by the rules this past FL/GA weekend.
Jason Teal stated that only JSO can impound; however under the ch.220 code council does have the legislative authority to enforce the rule.  He will also amend the code to clean up the use of the word “taxi”.
CM Joost would like to change the current ordinance and add parking enforcement to impound vehicles.

The written minutes for this meeting are only an overview of what was discussed and not a verbatim transcript of this meeting.

The interjection of and all responses to the topics for the same can be found in detail by clicking on link:
http://www.coj.net/city-council/current-issues/vehicles-for-hire.aspx
Then click on meeting audio for the November 3rd, 2014 Council Member Public Meeting
Meeting adjourned at: 1:03

Minutes taken by Sonia Johnson
Copy of the notice, minutes, attachments, and sign-in sheets were filed in Legislative Services.
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